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NOTICES -  
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGS 

Broomehill Village Co-Op AGM 

Tuesday October 17th  

From 6.30pm 

At the Broomehill Complex 

Contact—Ed Anderson 0428 221 591 

 

Tambellup Co-Operative Ltd AGM  

Tuesday October 17 

From 8pm 

At the Sporting Pavilion  

All Shareholders welcome 

For further information contact  
Michael Reynalds 0427 253 069  

 

Tambellup Community Pavilion 

Association AGM 

Wednesday October 18th  

From 7pm 

At the Pavilion  

All club delegates, TCPA members and  
Community members welcome 

Some office bearer positions may be vacant 

 

Broomehill Heritage Group AGM 

24th October  

From 7pm 

At Henry Jones Cafe 

All Welcome 

 

SERVICE OF HOLY COMMUNION  

On Sunday the 29th of October 

A Service of Holy Communion will be held at the 
Anglican Church of St Elizabeth’s Broomehill at 
9.30 am.   

All Welcome 

 

 

 

BIRTHS 

Congratulations to first time Grandparents Cam & 
Sarah Taylor on the arrival of Tom & Charlotte’s 
son, Fred Ernest, in NSW. 

First Great Grandchild for Jane & Brian 
 

TA SHOW COMMITTEE  

There has been some community interest in          
reinstating the Tambellup Show in a new  format 
organised by the Tambellup CRC. 

Are you interested in joining a steering committee? 

If so please contact  
Jennifer Miller on 0428 251 277 or  
Carolyn Cunningham on 0427 251 314 

 

FOR SALE 

JIGSAWS 

From $5.00 each  

I HAVE TOO MANY JIGSAWS, SO I AM SELLING ½ 
MY COLLECTION 

MOST ARE 1000 PIECES 

MANY HAVE ONLY BEEN ASSEMBLED ONCE, OR 
TWICE 

MOST ARE ONLY $5.00 EACH. 

JIGSAWS CHANGE REGULARLY, AS I COMPLETE 
MORE, AND MORE. 

Contact Steve   0439 107 777 

Pick up from Crowden St, Tambellup 
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State Finalist 

Kathryn Collins 

Tambellup Primary School, WA 

Nominated by: Sue Sheridan, Level 3 Classroom Teacher 

  

Kathryn Collins, a Special Needs Education Assistant at 
Tambellup Primary School, is the Western Australia Finalist 
in the 2023 Australian Teacher Aide of the Year Awards.  

Kathryn provides support in the Kindergarten, Pre-Primary, and 
the Year 1 room, and is making a significant positive impact at 
Tambellup Primary School.  

Kathryn designs and implements physiotherapy, speech therapy and occupational therapy           
programs. She trials and collects data and maintains records for external staff to adjust provided 
programs. 

Kathryn uses augmentative communication devices to meet the diverse language needs               
students,  and has effectively implemented boundary training, so that the neurodiverse and          
Kindergarten children who are inclined to be flight risks, are kept safe.  

An example of Kathryn’s impact has been the complete transformation of an ASD student, whom 
Kathryn has worked with for the last three years to implement boundary training, keyword signing, 
toileting and explicitly teach academic skills and concepts.  

“The progress this child has made in all areas has been outstanding. Fast forward to today and the 
student can use key word signing, communicate with visuals, use assistive technology, lines up with 
her peers on the bell, and is no longer a flight risk. She can complete given tasks independently, to 
the best of her ability,” said Sue Sheridan, Level 3 Classroom Teacher. 

Kathryn is a crucial member of the teaching team in the Early Childhood room and collaborates     
effectively with colleagues to support all children meet their learning outcomes, supports less       
experienced colleagues, and mentor new team members. 

Kathryn has collaborated with the class teacher to design a timetable that is easy for everyone to 
follow, ensuring that it includes individual therapy time as well as explicit teaching of new skills, 
practise of previously learnt concepts and opportunities for students to work, play and interact with 
their peers. She has also set up individualised recording systems so that each child’s development 
can be recorded.  

As a result of Kathryn’s input, students continue to make significant progress in all areas of their 
learning, and she has been the catalyst which has enabled children who have started school as non
- verbal to be able to communicate with their peers and with the teaching staff, through the use of 
signing and verbal communication. 
  
Kathryn continually strives to improve her practice through ongoing professional learning.  
She has undertaken online learning to further her understanding of Autism, Augmented and Assis-
tive Communication, and Classroom Management and Positive Behaviours in Schools, and of re-
storative justice practises. Kathryn is currently the internal coach of the Positive Behaviours in 
School’s team. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be 
held on Thursday 19 October 2023 commencing 
at 4.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  
Members of the public are welcome to attend all 
Council meetings. 

 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS – 21 OCTOBER 
2023 

The nomination period for the 2023 Council         
elections was open for an eight day period from 
31 August 2023. Three vacancies were open for      
nominations through the expiry of terms for     
Cr White, Barritt and Penny.  In addition,                
Cr Paganoni advised he intended to retire from 
Council following the October 2023 Council 
meeting, and as such, a fourth vacancy was     
created, for a two-year term. 

 

Nominations for the four vacancies were        
received from incumbent members Michael 
White, Doug Barritt, Steve Penny, and new     
candidate Sara  Robinson. At the close of      
nominations, and with no further nominations 
being received, all four were elected               
unopposed.  A draw was conducted to           
determine each nominee’s term. Michael 
White, Doug Barritt and Steve Penny were each 
elected for four-year terms, and Sara Robinson 
was elected for the two-year term. Our thanks 
and congratulations are extended to all for their 
commitment to our community. The new and 
returning Councillors will be sworn in at a     
Special Meeting of Council to be held on    
Thursday 26 October 2023 commencing at 
4.30pm. Residents are welcome to attend this 
meeting to witness the swearing in ceremony. 

 

We wish to congratulate Cr Paganoni on his         
successful term as a Councillor, commencing in 
2013 and including two years as Deputy        
President and two years as Shire President.  
Mark’s commitment included advocacy on     
behalf of the Shire on a number of regional 
committees, including the Great Southern Zone 
WALGA, Great Southern Development           
Assessment Panel and Great Southern Regional 
Roads Group.  Mark’s work with the Regional 

Roads Group in particular contributed            
significantly to the  level of Federal Government 
funding awarded to the Shire for road             
upgrades.  We thank Mark for his time and 
effort spent working on behalf of our            
community and the wider region. 

 

STAFF MOVEMENTS 

We are pleased to      
welcome Pattie Farmer 
to the Administration 
team.  Pattie has       
commenced in the newly
-created Administration 

Officer role – and to   clarify conversations in 
the community, no,   Coral and Megan have not 
left us! Pattie’s     position evolved following 
identification of a gap in our service delivery, 
and she will be providing administrative sup-
port to the        Manager of Works, Works Team 
Leaders, CESM and Ranger.  Welcome Pattie – 
we hope you enjoy your time with the Shire! 

 

FROM THE SEPTEMBER 2023 COUNCIL MEETING 

• A request for comment on the proposed      
transfer of Lot 78 Norrish St under the South 
West Native Title Settlement was considered.  
The Council supported the proposal. 

• The Tambellup Youth Precinct Masterplan was       
endorsed. The Masterplan provides guidance for 
the future upgrade of facilities at the Youth   
Centre.  Priorities for 2023/2024, in accordance 
with the budget, include: 

o Relocation of the existing building to the 
north side of the gravel car park area to 
better utilise the natural shade and grassed 
area; 

o Installation of a second building with       
compliant access alongside the relocated 
building to provide additional internal space 
and storage; 

o Construction of a new undercover area to       
provide sheltered external space; and 

o Extension of the sealed court area to provide 
additional space for the skate park         
equipment off the court. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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• The Masterplan is available on the Shire website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au under ‘Shire Plans’, or at 
the Administration Offices. 

• The purchase and installation of new banner 
poles for Broomehill and Tambellup was            
approved.  The design of the banner poles will 
enable staff to hang banners from ground level, 
eliminating the need for elevated work platforms 
or similar to be used. The existing banner poles 
will be removed. 

• The Council accepted an invitation from WALGA 
to register as a RoadWise Council.  Participation 
in this program provides opportunities for the 
Shire to     influence road safety outcomes on the 
local road network through its role in building, 
maintaining and managing roads. 

• Rates concessions were granted to the            
Tambellup Business Centre and Broomehill      
Village Co-operative. 

• A development application for a house on Lot 
393 (No. 83) Chillicup Rd was approved with     
conditions. 

• A development application for a sea container 
(outbuilding) on Lot 123 (No. 3974) Paul Valley 
Rd was approved with conditions. 

• A request to modify the conditions of an          
approved development application from CBH to 
reflect the construction details of silos at the 
Broomehill development site was approved 
(galvanised with a white lower cone). 

• The draft Gordon River Walk Trail and Facilities 
Plan was endorsed for community consultation.  
More information is provided below. 

• A request from an accredited Flora Collectors 
Licence holder to collect wildflower specimens 
from the Broomehill Recreational Complex and 
Boot Rock Reserve for the purpose of             
identification was  approved.  

• The draft Tambellup Railway Precinct Townscape 
Plan was endorsed for community consultation. 
In addition, the location for proposed new public 
toilets was endorsed, and with funds allocated in 
the 2023/2024 budget, work will commence on 
concept planning and design for these. More  
information is provided below. 

• A review of the Delegations register was         
completed, with the revised document endorsed 
by the Council.  Delegations are made to          
facilitate prompt business transactions and 

streamline the customer service functions of the 
Shire to ensure waiting times and delays are kept 
to a minimum.   

• The Council approved a proposal for the          
purchase of Lot 8 and Lot 123 Norrish St (the old 
General Store) and authorised the CEO to         
negotiate with the owners in this regard.  Funds 
for the purchase will come from the Building   
Reserve. 

 

WE’D LOVE TO HEAR WHAT YOU THINK! 

At the September Ordinary Council Meeting, the 
Council endorsed two plans for community         
consultation, as follows: 

 

GORDON RIVER WALK TRAIL AND FACILITIES – 
DRAFT FIVE YEAR PLAN - COMMUNITY                  
CONSULTATION OPEN 

During the consultation for the Strategic       
Community Plan ‘People Power’ last year, the 
Gordon River was noted as a significant asset to 
the Tambellup community.  To raise the profile 
of this asset to the broader community, a draft 
plan for the upgrade of the area and facilities 
has been developed, proposed to be               
implemented over a five-year period.   

But – we need to know what you think. 

The Plan is available for viewing at the Shire    
Administration Offices and the Tambellup CRC, 
or alternatively, on the Shire website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au under ‘Shire Plans’. 

Feedback is invited and your suggestions are     
welcome. These can be provided in writing to the 
CEO, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46-48      
Norrish St Tambellup 6320, or emailed to 
mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au . 

Submissions will be received until Tuesday 31 
October 2023. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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TAMBELLUP RAILWAY PRECINCT - TOWNSCAPE 
PLAN – COMMUNITY CONSULTATION OPEN 

Draft plans for the revitalisation of the Railway 
Reserve in Tambellup have been prepared and 
are available for community feedback. 

The area in focus extends from the         
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Road railway crossing 
to the Old Station Masters House (Museum), 
and also incorporates the full extent of Crowden 
St from Norrish St to East Terrace. Again – we’d 
love your feedback. 

Copies of the draft plans are available at the 
Shire Administration Offices and Tambellup CRC, 
or alternatively, on the Shire website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au under ‘Shire Plans’.  It is 
also proposed to display large format copies of 
the plans at the 124 Store with feedback forms 
available. 

Feedback is invited and your suggestions are    
welcome. These can be provided in writing to the 
CEO, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46-48     
Norrish St Tambellup 6320, or emailed to 
mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au . 

These plans presents a significant and long term 
upgrade to the Tambellup town centre, and as 
such, we would like to capture the views of as 
many people as we can.   

 

To facilitate this, the consultation period will be 
open until 31 January 2024. 

 

Two community information sessions will also be 
held, providing the opportunity to discuss the 
detail in the plans with Shire staff and the         
architect.  These are proposed for Wednesday 18 
October, at 2.30pm and 6.00pm, at the             
Tambellup Community Pavilion.  No RSVP is     
required, all welcome! 

 

FROM THE RANGER’S CORNER 

CAT AND DOG REGISTRATIONS 

Cat and dog owners are reminded registrations 
expire on 31 October each year.  If your pet’s 
registration is due to expire this year, please 
keep an eye out for your renewal in the mail – 
these will be sent early in October. 

 

 

KEEPING POULTRY IN THE TOWNSITE 

Did you know that 
there are regulations 
surrounding the   
keeping of poultry and 
pigeons in our        
townsites? These       

regulations are set out 
in Division 4 of the 
Shire of  
Broomehill-Tambellup 
Local Law 2020 –  
Keeping of poultry and 

pigeons. For example, residents can keep up to 
twelve (12) poultry and pigeons on any lot of 
land without the approval of the Shire. If you 
wish to house more, you can apply for approval 
with the Shire.  

 

However, if you wish to keep Roosters, Goose or 
Ganders, Turkeys, Peacocks or Peahens or any 
gamebirds (such as Emus or Ostriches) you must 
apply for approval with the Shire.  All poultry are 
required to have an enclosure and be contained 
on the property as defined in Clause 5.4.3 of the 
Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Local Law 2020. 

 

For more information on this matter; or should 
you wish to report a nuisance rooster, please 
contact the Shire on 9825 3555. 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and 
customers. If you would like to provide feedback 
on Shire related matters, there are a number of 
ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our Administration 
Offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 
6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately we are unable to act on 
anonymous complaints. For all methods, please 
include your name and contact details so we are 
able to respond to you. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Did you know that local community events/
announcements in the Topics are free?? 

If you have an announcement or a             
congratulations we’d love to hear about it and 

share it for you! 
(We ‘d also love to hear how the local      

sporting clubs are going throughout the year) 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 
The next Interagency meeting will be held on  

the Monday 16th October from 1.30pm at the TA 
CRC 

A video link is available if you are unable to attend in 
person, email tambellup@crc.net.au for more  

information 

Community CookBook: BH-TA Recipe Corner 
Welcome to the Community CookBook: BH-TA Recipe Corner, where our community's culinary 
creativity takes centre stage! In the heart of our neighbourhood, we believe that the true essence 
of cooking lies in sharing. Our kitchens are filled with flavours, stories, and traditions waiting to be 
discovered and shared. 
 

Community CookBook is your dedicated space to swap, savour, and celebrate recipes that make 
our community special. Whether it's a cherished family heirloom, a new twist on a classic, or a 
mouthwatering creation of your own, we invite you to contribute and partake in the joy of  
cooking together. 
 

Share your favourite recipes, with your fav cooking memories or adventures, and kitchen secrets 
with us at topics@tambellupcrc.net.au. Let's weave a tapestry of tastes that brings us closer, one 
dish at a time.  
 

Bon appétit! 
 

To kick us off here is a biscuit recipe from my childhood 

Ingredients 

• 125g Soft Butter/Margarine 

• 1 cup Castor Sugar 

• 1 Egg 

• 1 1/2 cup Self Raising Flour 

• 
1/4 Milo Powder 

• 
1/2 Choc Chips/Sultanas 
(optional) 

 

 

Method 

1. Preheat oven to 160 degrees celsius (fan forced) and line two flat 
baking trays with baking paper. Set aside.   

2. Cream the butter (which has been softened to room temperature) 
and sugar by using a  electric mixer until pale and creamy  

3. Add the egg and beat until well combined 

4. Add the Milo and self raising flour and mix to combine . Add the choc 
chips/sultanas 

5. Roll the mixture into tablespoon-sized balls and place onto the       
prepared trays (leaving a gap to allow for spreading). Press the balls 
down slightly. 

6. Bake for 15 minutes. Allow to cool on the trays for 10 minutes before 
transferring to a wire rack to cool completely.  

Milo Biscuits 
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GARAGE SALE TAMBELLUP 
Saturday 21st & Sunday 22nd October 2023 

From 9am to 3.30pm 
Model Cars: Hubley; Rivers; Majoret; Tootsie toy; Hot Wheels; Corgi; 

Traxx; Signature models; 21 Road Legends I -18; 13 Franklin Mint 

2 Display Cabinets 

Large Stubby Holder Collection; Bar Memorabilia; 6 Motorbike    
helmets; Rotary Hoe; Camp ovens’ cement mixer; post hole digger; 
whipper snipper; 12 volt spit; car memorabilia; Eski 92ltr Tropical 
Icebox; large double door fridge; Jerry cans; Oxy set; Spray Guns; 

Air Tools; Vintage Car Radios; Electric Tools; Drill Stand; Furniture; 
camping gear; Oleo Mac Chainsaw; Husqvarna Chainsaw (suitable 
for parts); axle stands; tarps; Painter Trestles; King Chrome Tool 

Cabinet; New Altise Wall Fans; Large outdoor umbrella with metal 
stand; Tool Cupboards; Electric chainsaw sharpener. 

Vintage Car Hubcaps; Vintage Car Gages; Ford Cleveland Engine 
Parts; Metal Cutoff Saw; Electric Compressor and air hoses; Large 
assortment of hand tools; garage Memorabilia; XR Falcon Grills 
and Headlight surrounds; Aluminium canopy window righthand 

side; New Electric Water Pump; Large Collection Fishing Gear;       
Caravan Accessories and parts;  

Plus much, much more (too much to list!) 
 

No photos available | Cash only Sales |  

Definitely no early Birds  
 

10 Parker Street, Tambellup 
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Calling all parents of 0-4 year olds 
The Broomehill Playgroup is inviting         

parents of 0-4 year olds to bring their 

little ones along for a morning of fun 

and socialisation! 

The Playgroup meet every Thursday           

between 9-11am at the Broomehill      

playgroup room next to the             

playground  

Contact Rachel 

Dark for more      

information 
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 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ORDINARY POSTAL ELECTION  
NOTICE OF RESULTS  

Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup  

The result of the Ordinary Election conducted as a postal 
vote on Saturday, 21 October 2023 is as follows: 
CANDIDATES ELECTED UNOPPOSED  

Douglas Terence BARRITT is elected as Councillor for 
the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and will hold office 
until 16 October 2027.  
Steven PENNY is elected as Councillor for the Shire of 
Broomehill-Tambellup and will hold office until 16 Octo-
ber 2027.  
Michael Eric WHITE is elected as Councillor for the 
Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and will hold office until 
16 October 2027.  
Sara Judith ROBINSON is elected as Councillor for the 
Broomehill-Tambellup and will hold office until 18 Octo-
ber 2025.  
Courtney WILSON  
RETURNING OFFICER  
0497 822 394  

District  Expiry of Term  

BARRITT, Douglas 16 October 2027  

PENNY, Steven 16 October 2027  

WHITE, Michael  16 October 2027  

ROBINSON, Sara  18 October 2025  
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Broomehill Heritage Group 
Family Brick Paving Order Form 

Name:   _______________________________________ 
Contact:_______________________________________ 
Each brick can have 3 lines, each line can have up to 16 characters including spac-
es. 
Engraving: 

      
 

        

Cost of each brick - $50.00 
Payment: Broomehill Heritage Group 
                  Box 36 
                  Broomehill WA 6318 
BSB: 036 153 
ACC: 150653   (Westpac) 
If paying by EFT – Description – paving brick and your name 
Order and payment due by Friday 24th November 2023 
Any queries please contact us at  
broomehillhg@gmail.com or 0488620453 

Thank You 

                                

                                

                                

Broomehill Heritage Group 
Stage 2 of the Heritage Footpath is now open. 

Please fill in the attached form and return to us by the due date. 

We would love you to pass the form onto anyone who you think will be interested 
in purchasing a family paving brick that haven’t already done so. 

• Our AGM is being held on Thursday the 24th October, 7pm at Henry Jones 
Winery & Café, followed by our General Meeting. All interested community 
members are welcome to come along. 

• Thank you to Danny Bignell, Jonno Webster and helpers who installed the 
down pipes, dug the trench and installed the runoff pipes at the Museum   
recently. It will make a huge difference to the yard when the rains return. 

Anne Guazzelli 

President | Broomehill Heritage Group 

mailto:broomehillhg@gmail.com
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TROY     
NORRIS 

GOLF DAY 
SATURDAY, 21st OCTOBER 

2023  

TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB  

3 Players per team 

18 holes - register by 9.30am for 10am 
hit off 

9 holes - register by 12pm for 12.30pm 
hit off 

$20 per player 

(Light lunch included for 18 hole players) 

Afternoon tea and BBQ at the end of play 
for all. 

This will be the last, so come along and 
have a great and day up with friends and 

family 

All welcome. 

For Any Information Phone Kris 0419 920 455 

Tambellup Bowling Club 
Welcome to a new season of Bowls 
We extend a warm welcome to new members who are 
interested in playing bowls this season 
Our season opens with a Golf/Bowls day Saturday 
7th October starting at 9.00 am with lunch at the        
pavilion followed by Bowls in the afternoon. Everyone 
welcome to attend.   
Members, please bring a plate of afternoon tea to 
share. This is to celebrate 90 years of both clubs'       
establishments.  
 
Sunday 8th October we play Cranbrook in the Clive 
Thorn Shield @ Tambellup starting at 1.00pm 
 
Pennants start for both Men's & Ladies 14th October  
 Men - Gnow Red v Tambellup @ Gnowangerup   
 Ladies - Jerramungup v Tambellup @ Tambellup   
Round 2 - 21st October  
 Men - Tambellup v Broomehill @ Tambellup 
 Ladies - Tambellup v Gnowangerup @ Ongerup  
Round 3 - 28th October  
 Men - Jerramungup v Tambellup @                    
 Jerramungup  
 Ladies Ongerup v Tambellup @ Jerramungup 
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Station Master’s House 

Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Reprinted from Trove – Southern Sentinel Paper (Mt Barker) 17 June 1954 

We thought you may be interested in reading an early residents recollections of what was available in    
Tambellup in the first decade of last century. 

TAMBELLUP JOTTINGS 

Tambellup Pioneers: Mrs Temby's Story 

This week we had a lady among our old pioneers, Mrs. Temby who is away at the moment, otherwise     
perhaps I could have obtained more details as it only needs 2 women to get together to recall events which 
happened in the past. 

She had promised me a more detailed account but I was absent from Tambellup for a week or two and 
when I returned she had left for Adelaide- so I must let it go as it is. Here is Mrs. Temby's story:' I arrived 
here in Tambellup on February 13 in the year: 1900. I was then Miss Hilda Tratham and I made my first 
home with my sister, Mrs. Charlie Temby, and her hus-band. They had already settled here and Mr. Temby 
had opened a blacksmith's shop, — near where the RSL building now stands. Mr. Bunce Snr., was living 
here and he was employed by the Railway Dept, and pumped water for the railways from the pump pool 2 
or 3 days a week. He would then go down to Mt. Barker and pump there for a few days each week. His two 
Sons , Ern and Fred were already settled on a farm a few miles out. Mr. and Mrs. Groves. Snr., were also 
living here on their, farm at Toolbrunup, and Mr. Hardy Snr., and his two sons, Fred and George, arrived 
soon after I did and selected . the property recently bought by Mr. Herbert from| Mr Knipe. There was also 
Mr and Mrs. Polletti, living near where the barracks are now and they were a very hospitable couple who 
did all they could to make new-comers welcome and to help anyone in need. Mr Polletti was the ganger 
and he forked for 7/- a day, and when Federation came there was great rejoicing because he got a rise of 
1/- per day. With such a rise he felt he was a millionaire. Mr. and Mrs. Polletti also had a small property 
where they kept cows and pigs and for special occasions they would kill a pig or a calf. All stores came from 
Broomehill or Albany until Sundar Singh, an Indian, started coming here by van from Cranbrook. Later he 
opened a shop where Mr. H. Simpson has his office and r storeroom. This shop was a great blessing to the 
people settled here and Sundar Singh was an interesting character and he became a well-known figure, 
with his white turban, which he always wore with his European clothes. Later Mr. N. Phillips opened a     
general store where the Co-op now stands.  

Before the school was erected here the children used to go to Broomehill by train. It was about 1903 when 
a school was opened here at Tambellup and the first teacher was a lady teacher, Miss Lee. Miss Lee was 
followed by Miss Wilson. After Miss Wilson left the new headmaster was a man, Mr Walters. He was a very 
enthusiastic gardener, and while he was here he sent to Holland for a bag of bulbs for the school garden 
and during his stay the Tambel-up school won a second prize at the Royal Show for a collection of flowers 
from a school garden. He also ar-ranged for a party of school children to go to Albany to see the American 
Fleet in 1908. My father, Mr. Trathan Snr., arrived a few months after I did and he opened a saddlery      
business. At that time there was no post office and the letters were tied to a hook and passed to the guard 
as the train went through. Later on an un official post office was open-ed by my two brothers J. E. & G. W. 
Tratham. This was done in an honorary capacity. The first sports meeting was held on the reserve between 
the RSL building and the Pump pool. This was a function that attracted visitors from far and wide. In the 
evening there was a dance in the goods shed. The original building is still in use, and in the early days was 
in great demand for dances and concerts, church, etc.  Quite often a train would do some shunting or let 
off steam at the critical moment. Later there was a waiting room built then the church services were held 
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there. In those days Mr. O. Saggers used to ride or drive to Broomehill as the representative of the Tambellup 
district to the road board meetings. I can recall him arriving home from Broomehill on horseback driving a 
cow and carrying a calf on the front of the saddle, having driven the cow all the way on a road that had quite 
a lot of poison on either side.  

One of the days that stands out very vividly in my memory was when we entertained a party of English     
officers of the Royal Navy who were spending the day in Tambellup while their boat was in Albany. These 
men had been on a shooting expedition organised by Mr. Owen Saggers. Whilst they were waiting for their 
train, Mr. Saggers brought them to our home. The train, which was due at about 6 in the evening, was several 
hours late, and the problem of entertaining 12 men with only 6 cups was one never to be forgotten. Apart 
from that the evenlng proved very interesting, as these men had many stories to tell of all the places where 
they had been and the people they had seen.  One incident which still amuses me, when one of the officers in 
a very superior manner asked me: "Had I ever been to Albany?" To which I answered "Yes." Then he asked 
me "Had I ever been to Perth?" My answer to that question was "No." The final question was, "Had I ever 
been to school?" Is it any wonder that I can remember when the Royal Navy visited Tambellup so many years 
ago.  

Tambellup Rail Yards looking North 

 

If you are interested in joining us, we are meeting at the  

Station Master’s House  

in Norrish Street, Tambellup  

On Friday  27th October, 2023                         

From 9.00am  
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Advertise your local community groups  
meetings or get together in Topics 

 
Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC 
or  

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Broomehill Library Group 
Every Wednesday | 9am to 12pm  

Broomehill Town Hall Meeting Room 

Contact Broomehill Library for more information 

 

Tambellup Craft Mornings 
2nd and 4th Monday of the Month 

9.30am to  1pm | $2.00 

At the Tambellup CRC | please bring a plate to share 

Contact Lillian for more information 0422 917 913 

 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month | 7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 

 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Tuesdays | 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Kirsty King - 0459 787 247 

 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing at 

1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

 

Please contact the Tambellup CRC if your 
details need to be updated, thank you 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would 
like to offer staff time for a ser-

vice fee to assist with administration work and  
clerical services to help relieve the pressure on 
your club or organisation. For example, writing 
up minutes from original copy, annual auditing 

of finances, making flyers and pamphlets,     
organising an event etc.   

Contact us with your request today! 
08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

 

Situated on the Tambellup West Road 
on the old  showgrounds, the        
Tambellup Business Centre has   

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage space 
and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

Need any shearing or crutching 

done? 

Big or small mobs? 

Call Shawn 0408 988 894  

Or Kirsty 0459 787 247 
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Principals:       Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848

           Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Sales:     Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Accounts:     Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Agronomist:         Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

          Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Harcourts Realtor:     Glen Phelps – 0400 092 075 

Livestock:      Darren Robertson – 0439 331 509 

Finance:        Brad Kenworthy – 0427 158 318 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 
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MRB10069 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Tambellup WA 6320 

Ph: 9870 0179 

0499 795586 

Email: gkhams@westnet.com.au 
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Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

1 2 
Cricket, Frisbee 
and Footy 

3 
TA Playgroup 

4 
BH Library 
Group 

5 
TA Community 
Garden Busy 
Bee 
 
BH Playgroup 

6 
Movie and 
Popcorn @ the 
CRC 

7 

8 
Wildflower 
Orienteering 
 
TA Uniting 
Church 

9 
Craft Morning 
@ the CRC 

10 
TA Playgroup 

11 
BH Library 
Group 

12 
CWA Meeting 
 
BH Playgroup 
 
TA Sub-Centre 
ARM 

13 14 
Community 
Market Day 
 
TA Tennis 
Open Day 
 
Referendum 
Day 

15 16 
Interagency 
Meeting @ the 
CRC 

17 
TA Playgroup 
 
BH Co-Op 
AGM 
 
TA Co-Op 
AGM 

18 
BH Library 
Group 
 
Basics #1 @ 
the CRC 
 
TA Pavilion  
AGM 

19 
Seniors Lunch 
 
BH Playgroup 

20 
Digital Literacy 
Course 

21 
Troy Norris 
Golf Day 

22 
TA Uniting 
Church 

23 
Craft Morning 

24 
TA Playgroup 
 
BH Heritage 
Group AGM 

25 
TA Men's 
Health Clinic 
 
BH Library 
Group 

26 
BH Playgroup 

27 
Digital Literacy 
Course 
 
TA Cornershop 
Museum  

28 

29 
BH Service of 
Holy         
Communion  

30 31 
TA Playgroup 
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